

## UNITED NATIONS

## TRUSTEESHIP COUNCIL UN LIBRARY

a 1983 MAY

Distr. GENERAL

T/PET.10/260 29 April 1983

ORIGINAL: ENGLISH

PETITION FROM SISTER BARBARA GLENDON, FOCUS ON MIRCONESIA COALITION, NATIONAL COUNCIL OF THE CHURCHES OF CHRIST IN THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA, CONCERNING THE TRUST TERRITORY OF THE PACIFIC ISLANDS

(Circulated in accordance with rule 85, paragraph 1, of the rules of procedure of the Trusteeship Council)

NATIONAL COUNCIL OF THE CHURCHES OF CHRIST IN THE UNITED STATES OF AMERCIA

FOCUS ON MICRONESIA COALITION

15 April 1983

The Honourable Paul Poudade President of the Trusteeship Council United Nations New York, N.Y. 10017

Dear Mr. Poudade,

The Focus on Micronesia Coalition respectfully requests permission to present a petition to the fiftieth session of the Trusteeship Council scheduled to open on 16 May 1983.

Our delegation will consist of the following people:

Father William T. Wood, S.J.

Director of Mission for the New York

Province of the Society of Jesus

Dr. Patricia Rumer

Oceania Secretary for the United Church

Board for World Ministries, United

Church of Christ

Dr. William Alexander

Assistant Academic Dean at Upsala

College\*

For identification purposes only.

Reverend Edwin Luidens

Director of the Office for East Asia and the Pacific of the National Council of Churches in the United States of America

Reverend Michael Hahm

Pacific Affairs Division of the United Methodist Church

Sister Barbara Glendon, OSU

Staff Consultant for the Focus on Micronesia Coalition

• • •

Sincerely,

(Signed) Sr. Barbara GLENDON, OSU